
Geneva, 16 October 2015
EU response to the Note Verbale of 2 September 2015, 

with reference to the Human Rights Council Resolution 29/22
The European Union Delegation to the United Nations and other International Organisations in Geneva presents its compliments to the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights and, with reference to the OHCHR’s note of 2 September 2015, would like to convey the following:
The Member States of the European Union are strong advocates for families and their members. We attach great importance to family-related issues and recognize the valuable contributions that families make to strengthening our societies and the need to support their role. States have obligations under international human rights law to take all necessary steps to ensure the human rights of all members of the family without discrimination. The family itself as a basic unit of the society is also to be protected.


As endorsed by various UN fora, this protection should extend to all families, and all individuals within them, and should be fully reflective of established human rights standards in relation to human rights of women, gender equality and the rights of the child. In line with CEDAW, we are aware that a change in the traditional role of men as well as the role of women in society and in the family is needed to achieve full equality between men and women. In line with the Convention on the Rights of the Child, we consider that recognition of the inherent dignity and of the equal and inalienable rights of all members of the family is the foundation of freedom, justice and peace in the world. Family, as a fundamental group of society and the natural environment for the growth and well-being of all its members and particularly children, should be afforded the necessary protection and assistance so that it can fully assume its responsibilities within the community. We also consider that the child, for the full and harmonious development of his or her personality, should grow up in a family environment, in an atmosphere of happiness, love and understanding.

In different cultural, political and social systems, various forms of the family exist. Across the globe, the notion of family has evolved over time and gender equality has become a shared value and commitment for all Member States. This must be taken into consideration with a view of ensuring that HRC resolutions can be implemented by all States to ensure positive impacts for families.

States have obligations under international human rights law to take all necessary steps to ensure the human rights of all members of the family without discrimination. 

The European Union Delegation to the United Nations and other International Organisations in Geneva avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights the assurance of its highest consideration.

